
 

Working together for a successful future 

Issue 4 

Do you know anyone with children due to start school in September 2024? 

We have an open morning!  

Beatrice Avenue,                 
East Cowes, 
IOW,  
PO32 6PA.                
Tel 292872  
queensgateprimary.co.uk 
 

Friday 29th September 2023 

Dear Families, 
 

Open Morning Thursday 5th October 9:15 – 10:30 

Do you know anyone with children due to start school in September 2024? If so I would love to meet 
them.  On Thursday 5th October we are having an open morning.  There will be a short talk about our 
school in the hall at 9:15am followed by a tour of the school. Please display the poster on Page 5! 

Multiply! Maths to help you help your children plus £5 community pantry voucher to all those that 
attend 

Dee is back at Queensgate on a Friday morning 9:15 – 10:30am in the training room.  Today three         
people attended, but there is still room for more.  Dee is very experienced both in maths and            
supporting parents with maths.  She is able to help adults get qualifications as well as helping you to 
support your children with maths.  Come along! It’s free! See the poster on page 8. 

 

Playground Equipment 

Please do not let your children play on the equipment first thing in the morning or after school.  Some 
of it is not suitable for younger children.  We monitor its use in school time very carefully.  It is not 
safe for a free for all.  Thank you. 

 

Visitors in School Next Week 

We have Lauren Fry from My Time leading our assemblies about the role of Young Carers. 

On Wednesday Queensgate are hosting a Tag Rugby festival.  Some of our children will be going out 
to watch some of the matches. 

On Thursday Years 1, 2, 3 and 4 will be seeing a performance of Pippi Longstocking as part of the Isle 
of Wight Literary Festival.  There will be no charge. 

On Friday Reception classes will be sharing Nicholas Allan books with the author himself. 

 

PTFA 

The new PTFA will be meeting at 1:30pm on Wednesday 4th October in the Training 
Room.  The   agenda is to decide on what events to hold over the year.  Please come 
along if you can. 

 

Neon Themed Disco 

The PTFA are planning a Neon Themed Disco with AJ the DJ on Tuesday 17th October.  
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Would you like to join the Governing Board at Queensgate? 

Due to Lucy stepping down we have a parent Governor vacancy.  Have a look below.  Would you be 
able to take up this opportunity? 

We have a vacancy for one Parent Governor.  Queensgate Foundation Primary School has always 
aimed for a partnership with parents, which undoubtedly brings great benefits to the children. One 
of the most significant ways you can help in promoting this aim is to volunteer to be a Parent     
Governor. 

School Governing Boards are made up of people with a range of skills and experiences, who are all 
volunteers and work together for the benefit of the School.  

We are currently looking for volunteers who have - 

• a desire to contribute to the development of the school and its community 
• an interest in the performance of the school  
• an open and enquiring mind  
• the ability to look at issues objectively  
• a willingness to listen, ask questions and make informed judgements  
• the ability to work well with others  
• time to help make a difference 

The Governing Board's main tasks are: 

• to ensure that the school has a clear vision, ethos and strategic direction; 
• to hold the headteacher to account for the educational performance of the school and its          

pupils; 
• to oversee the financial performance of the school and making sure its money is well spent. 

Parent Governors are welcomed as valued members of the team and play a vital role in ensuring 
the Governing Board is aware of the views of parents and the local community. We feel sure that 
there are parents prepared to take on this important role and give their time and commitment to 
helping us to continue to improve the school's performance. 

Whatever your level of knowledge, skills and experience – enthusiasm, interest and a desire to 
learn are the important factors.  Training and support will be available to help you develop into the 
role. 

Being a governor can give you: 

a chance to use and develop your own skills and experience 
the opportunity to work within a team and share your ideas and own skill sets 
experience in working in a strategic environment 
a sense of achievement 

If you feel you can help in this capacity please contact the office for an application form, which will 
need to be completed and returned to the school by 12.00 noon on Friday 7th October. 

Further information for prospective governors can be found on the https://www.iow.gov.uk/
schools-and-education/school-governors/ or, alternatively please make an appointment via the 
office to meet with me or Alison May or Peter Genari (contactable through the school). 

Please note that for the protection of children all governor appointments are subject to a DBS 
check.  If there are more applications than vacancies, we will hold an election and parents will be 
sent a voting paper.   

https://www.iow.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-governors/
https://www.iow.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-governors/
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What’s for dinner next week? 

(Remember all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to Free School dinners.) 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday   Friday                   

Cheese and Tomato 
Pizza Served with 

Potato Wedges 

Butter Chicken   
Curry Served with 
Wholegrain Rice 

Roast Pork Served 
with Roast Potatoes 

and Gravy 

Breaded Fish Fingers 
Served with Chips 

Cottage Pie Served 
with Two           

Vegetables 

Vegetarian           
Bolognese Served 
with Wholemeal  

Pasta 

Tomato Vegetable 
Burger Served with 

Potato Wedges 

Cheesy Ploughman’s 
Picnic Plate Served 

with Bread 

Vegetarian Dippers 
Served with Chips 

Macaroni Cheese 
Served with two 

vegetables 

Jacket Potato or   
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or   
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or   
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or   
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Berry Flapjack with 
Fruit 

Shortbread Chocolate Brownie 
with Fruit 

Pineapple Upside 
Down Cake 

Ice Cream 

All main meals are served with two vegetables 

Attendance 
 

  Whole School Attendance since September is 96.69%  

  Whole School Attendance this week is 95.33%      

  KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 1CE with 96.43%  

  KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 4MC with 99.26% 

10 days of       
absence during 
the school year 

causes your 
child’s attendance 

to drop to 95% 

20 days of       
absence during 
the school year 

causes your 
child’s attendance 

to drop to 90% 

40 days of       
absence during 
the school year 

causes your 
child’s attendance 

to drop to 80% 

If your child’s 
attendance falls 
below 90% they 

are classed as 
persistently    

absent 
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Peter Murray visit 

On Thursday 28th of September 2023, an author called Peter J Murray came to Queensgate to share 
his new book called, The Darker Side of The Wight and explained what it was about. It has several 
chapters, which are all exciting and scary. I enjoy it when he comes to our school and talks about his 
new books and ideas. He finds most of his ideas on the Isle of Wight because there are a lot of 
spooky places you can think of and write about, that is why he is personally, one of my favourite   
authors and why I love his books. 

By Sophia Y5 

Sports Report 

 

On Thursday, nine Year 6 girls went 
out to Wootton Recreation Ground 
to play a non-contact tournament 
of tag rugby.  We ended up with the 
following results: 

Won - two games 

Lost - two games 

Drew - one game. 

I scored two trys in one game, 
Brooke scored 3 trys and Isabella 
scored 3 trys so all of the girls 
worked really hard in all five   
matches. 

To pass time we ended up playing a 
friendly against Haylands Primary 
which we won 3 - 2, although sadly 
this didn’t add to our overall score.  
We watched the other teams very 
carefully so we could work out who 
was really fast, who scored the 
most trys, people who were good 
taggers and who got passed to the 
most so it would help us when we 
played them.  It was great fun! 

Sadie Year 6 
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Out and About 
 
On Tuesday morning the 2KA Out and About team visited St Helens Duver Beach. The children        
recapped the story The Dot by Peter Reynolds, that they have been sharing in class. They talked 
about how the girl in the story was feeling throughout the book and how she overcame her worries,        
discovering she could create amazing artwork. The children looked at some images of land artist,   
Jon Foreman’s work and were challenged to create their own land art on the beach inspired by The 
Dot. Some children chose to work alone and others in pairs, each ‘Dot’ creation was very unique. 

This half term the children in Year 3 have been learning about forces during Science lessons. The 3AH 
Out and About group explored forces in Seaclose play park on Tuesday afternoon. They worked in 
small groups to identify each force in action when using the play equipment. They labelled whether it 
was a push or pull force. The children all enjoyed playing in the park and talking about forces.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As part of the Year 4 topic on Charlie and the Chocolate Factory, the 4BM Out and About children 
visited the Needles sweet making factory at Alum Bay on Wednesday morning. The children were 
able to watch and learn how sweets have been traditionally made over the last 100 years, using  
original techniques and machinery. The group were all mesmerised whilst watching the hot, melted 
sugar and glucose syrup be turned into peach and cream flavoured sweets. Afterwards they walked 
along towards the Needles Old Battery, looking at the unusual geology of the cliffs down at Alum 
Bay.   
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Out and About 
 
The children in Year 1 have been sharing the story The Paper Dolls by Julia Donaldson. After creating 
their own group chain of paper dolls, the Out and About group took their dolls on an adventure 
around East Cowes. The children followed a trail around the town, visiting different shops, land 
marks and play parks, sharing their knowledge for their local area as they walked. The children were 
all very sensible walking alongside the road and playing well together in the parks. Well done 1SM!  
 

Out and About next week… 
Please ensure your child wears suitable play clothes and brings a water bottle and a sun hat/raincoat 
(depending on the forecast).  
 
Tuesday am - 2KG 
Beach sculptures inspired by ‘The Dot’ 
Lexi, Lena, Daisy, Poppy, Milania, Macie, Ellis, Teddy, Levi, Harvey, Joe, Seb, Harry, Jack and Clay.  
 
Tuesday pm - 3AH 
Identifying forces within play parks 
Callum, Henley, Oliver C, Archie, Max, James, Ollie L, Jack, Mia, Ayia, Peyton, Danielle and Milana.  
 
Wednesday am - 4BM 
Sweet making demo at The Needles 
Harley, Zayn, Tayla, Joshua, Harvey D, Scarlett, Maisy, Ella, Toby, Harley, Flynn, James, Mirabelle, 
Georgie and Logan F.  
*Please note - the children will be given a few sample sweets to bring home at the end of the day.  
 
Wednesday pm - 1SM 
East Cowes photo trail 
Rudy, Freddie, Elijah, Ace, Lenny, Marley, Harrison, Harry, Milly, Marnie-Rae, Rosie, Isabelle, Cassidy, 
Talima and Sadie.  
 
Lost Property 
Here is a picture of the current lost property - if you recognise 
any of it, or know your child is missing a jumper, then please 
ask them to speak to Mrs Wiper who will be able to return it.  
With the coat if you could name the brand that would help.  
Please do remember to label everything with your child’s 
name.  Many thanks. 
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Best wishes, 

 

 

Samantha Sillito    

Headteacher  



 

Working together for a successful future 



 

Working together for a successful future 

 



 

Working together for a successful future 

 

 

 

 

 

If you wish to try orienteering or would like to find out more about the sport, then please          
encourage your family and friends to join our Autumn Events for 2023 – Registration opens at 
10am. Starts from 10.30-12.00 

Sunday 29th October at Firestone Copse, Havenstreet (parking at main car park) 

Sunday 17th December - a fun Christmas themed event will be organized at Borthwood Copse, 
Apse Heath. 

Cost for adult non- members £5, family groups £6.00 and juniors just £1.00 

Courses for all abilities with advice and training offered if required to new members.                
See website for parking details: www.wighto.org.uk  

Permanent Orienteering courses are available in Firestone Copse, Brighstone Forest and Parkhurst 
Forest for practise at any time. Free maps and score cards are available from Brian Bailey;          
Tel: 07773 852548 

We also have a Facebook page: Wight Orienteers  

http://www.wighto.org.uk
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Did you miss our Year 6 Open Evening? 

We will be holding additional tours for prospective Year 6 parents on Monday 2nd & 9th of      October at 

Cassanova's Barbershop in East Cowes has a   
trainee barber offering haircut appointments for 
just £5. 
Limited times and availability. Find on Facebook:  
The Headmistress - Barber in Training.  


